
 

 

Fort Fairfield Town Council Special Meeting Minutes 

Council Chambers 

Wednesday, February 23, 2022  

6:00 P.M.  

 

 

I. Roll Call:  6:10 P.M. 

 

Present: Robert Kilcollins, Mitch Butler, Melissa Libby 

Missing: James Ouellette, Kevin Pelletier 

 

Staff:  Ella Leighton, Darren Hanson, Fire Chief Tim Browning, Deputy Fire Chief Cody 

Fenderson, FFFR Captain Matthew Harris, FFFR Safety Office Darryl Doughty, Jennifer 

Gaenzle.  Also present, Town Attorney, Richard Currier. 

                        

II. Prayer:  Andrea Powers 

III. Pledge to the Flag 

IV. Public Comment:  None 

V. Executive Session 

 

I. M.R.S.A 405(6)(A) Personnel Matter. 

Mr. Butler made a motion to enter into Executive Session.  

Melissa Libby seconded. 

Vote: All affirmative. 

 

Council entered Executive Session at 6:12 P.M. 

 

 Mitch Butler made a motion to come out of Executive Session.  

 Melissa Libby seconded.   

 Vote:  All affirmative. 

 

 Council came out of Executive Session at 6:44 P.M. 

 

 Mitch:  “I wholeheartedly support our town manager and I am very upset of the 

negative connotations that she gets from the public like she is spending money 

hand over fists, when she has never spent anything, or anything without going 

through our council.” 

 

 Robert:  “And I want to add that you are the greatest town manager that I have 

ever served for and that you have only pursued your opportunities of what you 

have been asked for from the council.   

 

 Melissa:  “And I agree with both of those statements, and hopefully we will have 

full council support going forward.   

 

 



 

 

II. M.R.S.A 405(6) (E) Consultation with Legal Counsel: 

Withdrew request for Consultation with Legal Counsel.  Council request 

Executive Session for Consultation with Legal Counsel and Personnel Matter at 

next council meeting on March 16, 2022. 

        

  

VI. Adjournment 

 

Melissa Libby made a motion to adjourn. 

Mitch Butler seconded. 

Vote:  All affirmative. 

 

Council adjourned at 6:47 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted respectfully, 

 

 

 

Shannon St. Pierre 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Posted:  Municipal Building 

              CFCU 

              Katahdin Trust Co. 

 


